Planning and Borough Development

Kensington Town Hall, Hornton Street, London, W8 7NX

Executive Director for Planning and Borough Development

Jonathan Bore

Head of Forward Planning

Jonathan Wade



Mr Philip Staddon BSc, Dip, MBA, MRTPI The Planning Inspectorate Temple Quay House 2 The Square Temple Quay BRISTOL BS1 6PN

1st August 2014

Please ask for: Jonathan Bore

Dear Mr Staddon,

Examination of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea's Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)

Thank you for your letter of 29 July which suggests continuing the examination and holding additional public hearing sessions to further explore the matters of affordable housing and strategic sites. We are grateful for this pragmatic approach to concluding the examination of our Charging Schedule.

Please accept this letter as formal confirmation that we would like to agree your proposed way forward and timeframes suggested within your letter. We understand that this is likely to result in additional hearing sessions during the last week of September or during October.

In accordance with the requirements of your letter, we shall ensure that all of our exchanges of correspondence are made available on the Council's website. We look forward to receiving your 'main issues and questions' by 15 August.

Yours sincerely

Jana Ran Bon

Jonathan Bore

Executive Director for Planning and Borough Development

cc. Mary Travers, Director (Plans), Planning Inspectorate

LeVerne Parker, Chief Solicitor, Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

Direct Line: 0207 361 2944

Email: jonathan.bore@rbkc.gov.uk

Web: www.rbkc.gov.uk